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Adrenalin Devon Junior Minor League
General Secretary Information Sheet  -  Season 2023 – 2024
My Phone number   07715651907       My e mail mark.rowlesdjm@gmail.com
Welcome to the eleventh newsletter of the 2023 – 2024 and the first of calendar year 2024,  and trust that the information is useful for your Club officials and please make sure this is shared with your Managers and Club officials.

Newsletter No 11
Rearranging of Fixtures and Times
Our Fixture Secretaries and Referees Appointment Secretaries are becoming increasingly frustrated with teams trying regularly to change fixture times and even changing fixtures from home to away games without their consent or sending it to them when already agreed between Clubs.  I appreciate the intention in these cases may be good but it causes so much additional work so please ensure you inform our League officials of requests and reasons in plenty of time and also inform Managers that not all requests can be accommodated. 
Safeguarding – Players playing in friendly kick arounds at training with adults

Please note that players playing against adults even as part of training is not allowed under FA guidelines and completely negates your Club insurance.  Please ensure all Managers are aware that this must not happen.

children.

Whilst talking of safeguarding Sarah our Respect Officer has asked me to remind Clubs only people with a valid DBS and completed safeguarding course can be in technical areas and involved in training session or team talks.
Steve Conteh Unavailability

Please note Steve Conteh will not be answering emails or on Adrenalin DJM business on either the 6th or 7th February 2024.  If your query can not wait please contact t either Helen Mulligan or myself.
Use of VEO and use of mobile phones for filming
I am aware that there are more teams using VEO to video matches but I need to remind teams that they need to gain the consent of the opposing team and also to consult with the referee.  I am liaising with Devon FA at present as some referees are concerned that VEO is being used by some Clubs to question decisions and in one case a Manager at half time asked for video to be reviewed confirming a penalty should be awarded.  We are not the Premier League and the League will not allow if it continues teams to use video recording to review decisions.  Further guidance to be provided after speaking with Devon FA.

Also, if playing at a private ground you MUST seek permission of the Club who owns or leases the ground for filming to take place.  We have an increasing number of players who have care orders and should not be filmed under any circumstance.

Black Kits

It is an FA rule that in grassroots football teams are not allowed to wear black kits.  I am aware of kits that have other colours in them and so I urge teams to check with Richard Mason from Devon FA for him to decide if appropriate.  Last year we did have to inform a team after a kit was purchased that it could not be used.

Cup Finals

Sent at the same time as this email is the finalised list of Cup Finals with dates and times.  This has been sent earlier than usual as teams have said this helps Managers and Clubs as many people look to take time off in May.  Unless it is a school or County commitment, or weather causes postponement the Cup Finals are unable to be changed.  Please ensure all teams, especially those still in the Cups are aware of the timetable.
Under 8 Fixtures

Again sent with this email is Spring fixtures for our U8 Central Football Programme and these fixtures start on the 10th February 2024.  The U7 fixtures have already been sent.  A reminder for teams that both the Plymstock and Manadon venues get extremely busy so please can you encourage your teams if playing at Plymstock to park at the Broadway care park and walk over or if at Manadon, sensibly in the side streets around the facility.  My thanks to Justin Coombes for all his work in getting the fixtures sorted.
U9 and U10 Cup and Plate competitions
Leon has asked me to inform Clubs that further fixtures for the U9 and U10 Divisions on some of the blank weekends showing but seven days’ notice will be given according to League Rule.

The reason for the blank dates is to ensure we can get the Cup and Plate competitions finalised and in the past so many fixtures were scheduled and then cancelled due to prioritising rearranged cup matches.  This will ensure teams actually play more games over the Season.  Please note if wanting to cancel a date then you need to give 21 days’ notice and remember you cancel the date not the fixture as the League can arrange a game with 7 days notice.

Transfer Window
Reminder that the transfer window closes on the 29th February 2024
Improvement work to paths at Staddiscombe
Copy of email received from Plymouth City Council
 

I am emailing to inform you all of some improvement works that will be taking place at Staddiscombe playing fields from Monday 5th February.
 
Drainage works will take place at the car park entrance and the entrance for vehicles will be shut for up to five days from 5-9th February during working hours. There will still be pedestrian access available.

 

The path works for improved access will take place as indicated by the red cross below. These works will continue for a further 2 weeks – part of this area will be cordoned off but there will still be access.

 

Could you please inform all the relevant teams that use the site as soon as possible. Apologies in advance for any inconvenience caused.

 
Handbook Changes

All the changes have been added to the online directory that is being sent with the email containing this newsletter and also will be on the website.
Central Park Rangers
We have made a change as Manager for our Under 18s 

new manager is Wes Heaney

phone number is 07900090457
Plymouth United

With immediate effect could we replace Paul Reynolds as Plymouth United U10 manager and replace with 
Nathan Christie

07807 707871

Nathan.Christie1994@outlook.com
Managers and Contact Details for new teams in Central Division

Under 7s

Torpoint  Matt Glass    07473801701

Granby    Harrison Roberts  07702026640

Morley     Andy Genge   07709494032

Activate    Dave Cliff   07921310157

Lakeside Girls  Brad Hayward   07977491600

Lakeside Mixed  Mollie Dring  07449182921

YMCA     Stephen Cornish  07926050077

Plymouth Parkway  Lee Doel  

Under 8

Saltash     Mark Blanks   07581068222 
Sherford    Steve Hooper   07432731149

Tavistock   Paul Griffiths   07787 537468
Morley Rangers

Can you remove Alan Looker as team contact of Morley u7 Juniors and replace him with Dan Bergeman please
 

	07512 090881
	daniel_bergeman@hotmail.co.uk


Lakeside U18 – Horsham Division
Until the end of the Season the Lakeside U18 team that was managed by Ben McCarthy is now run by 
Mike Maunder and his number is 07899 925885

He is being assisted by MaCauley Rickard.
Railway Beacon

Our U11 manager Oliver Hawken has just changed his mobile phone number.
New telephone number for Oli is:

07575 237851

Team Withdrawals
Unfortunately, two teams have withdrawn from their respective Divisions and the information is below.  League tables and fixtures to be amended on Full Time.

U15 Anson Division  -    Activate Youth
U13 Astor – Inter City

Match Day Magic at Argyle

Regarding our Championship game with West Bromwich Albion on Tuesday, February 20th.
Would it be possible please to advertise to your DJM Clubs our vacancy for a group to experience our Match Day Magic promotion which has occurred for the above re arranged game.
Details & schedule as follows:
Arrival time: 3.45/4.00 p.m.
Meeting point: Outside the Grandstand adjacent to the Park & Ride car park next to the Statue & TV screen.
Schedule:
1). Welcome & Stadium tour until 4.50 p.m.
2). Group escorted to the adjacent Life Centre where the children will enjoy an hours coaching session.
3). Buffet for everyone.
4) Return to the stadium for the game. Kick off at 7.45 p.m. Tickets supplied.
Cost : Adults £32.50 Children £27.50.

Group of 40 persons can be catered for. (50/50 split adults and children).
These can consist of club officials, young players, parents, siblings and friends.
If interested or you wish to take up this opportunity please contact ASAP:
Alec Brenton : either by email or phone or text: 07908431272.
Many thanks,
Alec Brenton,
Plymouth Argyle Football in the Community.
Many thanks as always for your time spent reading and implementing any requests

Mark Rowles                Wednesday 31st January 2024
Date of next newsletter  -   Monday 12th February 2024
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